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District of Hudson’s Hope 

9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901   Fax: 250-783-5741 

E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca 
www.hudsonshope.ca 

Valentine Skate 
Sunday, February 14th 

 

Hudson’s Hope Arena 
 

11:00 am - 1:00 pm 
 

Free Hot Chocolate, Free Treats  
 

& Plenty of Fun Activities 
 
 

A District of Hudson’s Hope Event 
For more information, contact: 
Special Events Coordinator, Greta Goddard 
@ 783-9901 or events@hudsonshope.ca 
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Check out our weekly Schedule on the  

District website hudsonshope.ca or pick  
up a copy from the Arena or District Office. 

 
**Collect tickets from the Arena staff each time you come skating**  

 

At the end of the month the Person with the most tickets for that 
month will win a prize! 

  

*Ernies’s gift card, Itunes card, a T-Shirt or  

3 free skate sharpenings* 
 

 

***Two for Tuesdays 8:15 to 9:15*** 
Two can skate for the price of one 

Skating Carnival 
 

Saturday, March 5, 2016 
Doors Open at 5:30 pm 

Show at 6:30 pm 
 

Door prizes, raffles, 50/50, flowers 

 
 

Come cheer on some local talent! 

10010 Arena Road 
PO Box 330 

Hudson’s Hope. BC V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-5568 

hharena@pris.ca 

Hudson’s Hope Arena 

 
Curling Theme  
Night 
 

Tropical Vacation! 
 
 
 
 
        
       When: Friday, February 26th 
                  Games @ 7 & 9 pm 
 
      What: Dress Up in Best Tropical 
      Vacation Outfits to WIN prizes! 
 
   Come watch a local game of 

curling!! 
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February at the Museum 
 

Thank you to all the wonderful visitors that came into the museum 

to participate in the Museum’s Winter Carnival Quiz! What a                      

wonderful week of adventures! Hudson’s Hoper’s have been                           

enjoying the snow and winter for a long time; skating on the river, 

playing hockey on the ice, ice fishing and snowshoeing!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Hudson’s Hope Historical Society is                         

actively looking for New Board Members!                   

If you are interested in preserving and                        

learning about the history of Hudson’s Hope, this might be for you! If you would 

like more information on how the society is run and the work that is involved 

please contact Elinor Morrissey at the Museum. The 2016 AGM will be held on 

March 17.  

The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on February 18, 2015, at 7pm in 

St Peter’s Church Hall. Everyone is welcome at historical meetings. If you would 

like any further information, please call the Museum at (250) 783-5735 or email  

hhmuseum@pris.ca 

February hours are Monday to Friday 9:00am - 4:30pm.  

Come in and learn something new about the beautiful valley that you live in! Don’t 

forget to check out our Gething Exhibit. 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator 

1. Ice Skating on the Peace River 2.Touile, Marion, Bina, Jean and Clarisse out 

for a Snowshoeing, 1943 
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The library will be closed on Sunday, February 7th and  
Monday, February 8th for Family day. 
 

The Hudson’s Hope Public Library Association will be  
hosting our Annual General Meeting on Monday February 

15th at 7:00 pm.  Public is welcome. 
 

Library Programs Survey – Come on in and fill out the Library Program Surveys and you can 

enter your name in to win a book of your choosing from our promotions shelf and a “Get Out of 
Jail Free” card!  Survey closes on February 14th. 
 

Children’s Book Bingo Our Book Bingo for children and youth aged 6 years and up began on 
Wednesday, January 27th and continues until the end of the month (February 29th).  Need 
more details: phone or come in to the Library, or find more information on our Facebook page 
or Website. 
 

New Volunteer! We are so pleased to welcome Naomi Zwygart to HHPL!  She is so enthusiastic 
about volunteering for the Library and is always so excited to help out where she can!  New  
Volunteers are always welcome at the library.  You just need to fill out a volunteer form and 
then we can get you volunteering!  See the Library Director for more details. 
 

Item Donations: 

Sharon Jackson – 2 DVDs, 1 audiobook, 1 adult paperback and a huge bin of Children’s books! 

Al Edgar – 61 Non-Fiction books! 
Bill Lindsay – The Crossing by Michael Connelly in Hardcover!  
Julie Biever – Invisible by James Patterson in Paperback! 
Naomi Zwygart – The Last Present by Wendy Mass in Junior Paperback! 
Juanita Poirier – Girl on the Train by Paula Hawkins in Trade Paperback! 
Heather Middleton – 10 assorted Blu-ray and DVDs! 

Kelly Miller – Candy canes for the children’s program! 
Samantha McDonald – craft supplies to the Children and Youth programs! 
Fall Fair Board – Hot Chocolate for the Children and Youth Programs! 
Franzi Zwygart – for sharing the amazing Book Bingo idea with us last summer! 
Greta Goddard (on behalf of Families First, United Way and Success by Six) – the new floor 
pillows for the Children’s Library! 
 Thank you so much to our amazing patrons for your kind item donations this month. 

For more information about Library services please come in and speak to us. You may also 

contact us via telephone at 250-783-9414 or through our email addresses below. 

 Toby Cocks                          Nancy Smith                   Amber Norton 
 Children’s Programs               Interlibrary Loans             Library Director 
 Kids.hhpl@pris.ca                  ill.hhpl@pris.ca                 director.hhpl@pris.ca 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop and like us on Facebook!                         
 

“As sure as time, history is repeating itself, and as sure as man is man,  
history is the last place he’ll look for his lessons.” 

― Go Set A Watchmen, Harper Lee (An early draft of To Kill a  
Mockingbird, contains a modified plot and characters as well…. 

a must read!) goodreads Choice winner for Fiction 2015 

Library  
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Hudson’s Hope Public Library 

 

Annual General Meeting 

9905 Dudley Drive 

 Monday February 15, 2016 

7:00 pm in the Library 

For more information about the library trustee role, please do not hesitate to  
contact the Library Director or one of  the current Library Board Trustees. 

 

LIBRARY FUNDING 

In 2015, 10% of the library’s  
operating budget was provided by the  
province, the District of Hudson’s  
Hope provided 89%. 

BOARD ROLE 
 

Public attendees at a Library Board  
meeting can provide input that helps  
direct association spending decisions  
as well as facility policies.  As a Board  
Trustee your input is counted as a  
vote towards the final decision. 

 

CURRENT BOARD MEMBERS YOUR LIBRARY 

Mike Nichols* – Chair* 

Caitlin Vince* – Vice Chair* 

Winona Letendre* – Treasurer* 

Bud Ferguson* 

Diana Jewan* 

Samantha MacDonald 

Margie Viers*                                                         

*trustee & executive positions up for reelection 

Library Board Employee 

Amber Norton – Library Director 
 

Library Employees 

Nancy Smith – Interlibrary Loans                                        

     & Bookkeeping 

Toby Cocks – Children’s Programs 

Caleb Johnson – Custodian 

RJ Mather - Courier 

REGULAR MEETINGS 

Date: immediately following  

AGM & the 3rd Monday of every  

month  

Location:  9905 Dudley Drive 

Nominations will be accepted for at least four  
library trustee positions. These Trustees will be  
voted in by attending members of the public.   
Nominations for the Board executive will be  
conducted by the Board in the regular Board  
meeting immediately following the AGM. 
Coffee and refreshments will be provided. 
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 MUNICIPAL SERVICES AND               

 BUSINESS LICENCES 
   

Municipal Services Invoices and Business Licences  

were mailed out in the middle of January. If you 

have not yet received yours please call the District Office. 
 

Business Licenses are due upon receipt. Municipal Invoices must be paid by                    

February 15th, 2016 in order to receive the discount.  
 

If you have any questions please call Rhonda at 250-783-9901.  
  

 Rhonda Eastman, Deputy Treasurer 

     
 

 

Pick up a free copy of the new Yellow Pages 

directory from the District Office, 

….Includes the Hudson’s Hope                                                  

 white pages. 
     

THANK YOU  

HUDSON'S HOPE 

 

The children (Brandon, Allison) and 
I would like express our gratitude 
for all the help and kindness that 

the community has given us since 
the loss of our father and husband, 

Martin Theriault. The generosity of 
the people here is amazing, the 

memories of your kindness will be 
with us for always. We will  
remember forever that Martin  

realized his dream of having his 
own business trucking and being at 

home every night with us, his  
family, here in Hudson's Hope. 
 

Thank you from the bottom of our 
hearts. 

 
Linda Lefebvre, Brandon and  
Allison Theriault. 

The Hudson’s Hope  

ROD & GUN CLUB 
Annual Fundraiser Banquet 

will be held on  
April 2nd, 2016 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

 

**Weekly planning meetings**  
 
For more information contact: 

Royce Stark, Secretary Treasurer  
at 250-783-0587 
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When:   Every Tuesday at 1:30                                                                    
     
Where: Silver Willows Court Lounge 
         10104 Ellis Crescent 

EVERYBODY WELCOME                                                    

BRING YOUR OWN PROJECT              

START A NEW ONE  OR SIMPLY                                                                                                                                      

COME FOR A CHAT 

House Concerts at 

10505 Jones Cres 
Call/Text Jeremy Mahon 778-834-2767 

 

Doors open 7:00pm 

Concert 7:30 to 10:00 
 

Donation at the Door:  

$20 adult, $10 Senior/Student 

Wednesday 
Feb. 3rd, 2016 

Thursday 
March 3rd, 2016 

Friday 
April 8th, 2016 

2016 Dog Tags are now In Stock  
 

Reminder to stop by the  

District Office and pick up  

your 2016 Dog License. 
 

The cost is $5.00 if your pet is spayed  

or neutered or $15.00 if they are not.                                            
 

The Fee for a dog picked up at large is 

$50.00 if they are licensed.  

This doubles to $100 if unlicensed.  
 

This is in addition to any boarding fees, 

if applicable. 
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman             Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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Make & Take Night 
 

 

  Date:  Tuesday,  
    February 16th 

 
  Time: 4:30 - 6:30pm 

 
  Where: HH School - Library  
 

  Theme: Oceans 
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www.MerrillYoung.com 

Merrill Young REALTOR®CRS®ABR®SRES®  

Re/max Action Realty (1991) Inc. 

#101—9711—100 Avenue, Fort St. John, BC V1J 1Y2 

E-mail: info@merrillyoung.com 

Office: 250 785 5520   Toll Free: 1 888 785 5520 

If your home is currently listed this is not intended as a solicitation. Each Office Independently Owned and Operated. 

Only 9 Lots Available at Williston Lake Resort  
2.5 Acres—14.3 acres 
Prices start at $98,000 
Build your week-end getaway or  
build your dream custom home!! 
Enjoy the recreation haven that awaits you  
only 20 minutes from Hudson’s Hope. 
Breathtaking views surrounded by pristine  
beauty! 

4129 Beryl Prairie Rd 
C8001356 
$425,000 
18.85 acres of light industrial zoned land 
available just off Canyon Drive and north 
onto the Beryl Prairie Road in Hudson's 
Hope. Approx 6 acres are cleared, level & 
gravelled with good drainage and access. 
This high-exposure property can                                 
accommodate many usages. Quick                                   
possession is available. 
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Knox-pro 
 

Restoration and design 

Serving HudSon’S Hope and area 
 

Complete Restoration Service 

Additions and Basement Renovations 

Project Management 

Design Services 

Kitchen and Bathroom Renovations 

Interior Painting and Decorating 

Tile Finishing 

All Woodwork Finishing and Cabinets 

Plumbing and Electrical Repairs 

Drywall Repairs and Finish 

Interior and Exterior Railings 
 

With More Than Twenty Years Experience 

I will Take Care of All Your Construction Needs 

From Building Permit to Finish 

 

For a Free Estimate  
 

Please Call Reg @ 250-806-0253 
regknox12@hotmail.com 
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SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

Monday, February 1st, 2016 

Monday, March 7th, 2016 

 
 

Contact the District Office   

250-783-9901 no later than 3pm the  

Friday prior to the trip to reserve a seat 

on the van.  

  

Leaves Silver Willows at 8:50am and the 

Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  

 

The driver will accommodate individual 

appointments, however the bus           

generally starts the  

return trip from Fort St. 

John by 3:30pm. 

 

SENIOR/ADULT SWIM 
IS BACK ON TUESDAYS  

 

February 9th & 23rd, 2016 

March 15th & 29th, 2016 
 

Transportation provided:   
Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  

Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 *Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           

 session. 
 *Walking track and gym available 
 *Seniors Discount at the restaurant on  
 Tuesdays 
 
To register... 
contact Special Events Coordinator, 

Greta Goddard  
250-783-5338  
or email 
events@hudsonshope.ca  
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LAND AND AIR  CARRIERS 
  

YOUR LOCAL CARRIER! 
 
  

Servicing Hudson’s Hope, Fort St. John, Dawson Creek and Chetwynd daily. 
  

We service our routes 5 days per week with weekends on request  
  

Departs Hudson’s Hope at 8:30 am daily.     
Returning through Chetwynd, arriving in Hudson’s Hope at approximately 5:00 pm. 

  

SAME DAY DELIVERY. 
  

Our business has been serving the Peace Region for the past 6 years,                                    
with excellent references.  

  

   

CELL #1: 250-794-7188   CELL #2- 250-794-7400 

WILLISTON LAKE SATTELITE: 604-629-5748 ONLINE: SAVENTURE@XPLORNET.CA  

 

Please Visit our Facebook Page! 

NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
 Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - Livestock Hauling 

  

      We Pride Ourselves On 
       Customer Satisfaction 

  

 CONTACT: 
  

       Dennis Beattie            
  Cell 250-783-0952   Home 250-783-9291         
  Cell 250-262-1669          
    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader 
   

 D-6 Caterpillar  
   

  30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

mailto:SAVENTURE@XPLORNET.CA
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PO Box 338 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 

Tammy Fiarchuk 

Email: cfc@pris.ca We are on Facebook 

250-783-5339 or 250-261-1011 

 

 

Country Flavours 

Catering                    
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Call Lanna Tucker For a Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly Service Guaranteed! 
Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 

Feature Listings  

“Thoughts Become Things, And Dreams DO come True “ 
Choose a realtor you can trust!  

“Buying and selling a home or proper-
ty is the single largest financial                      

transaction most of us make so make 
sure you’re comfortable with the               

realtor you choose”  

Lanna Tucker  
Personal Real Estate corp. 

Cell: 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 
www.lannatucker.com 

9001 JAMIESON AVENUE $349,900 

Action Realty Inc 

10122 MACDOUGALL ST $119,000 

Gorgeous newer home that has all of the  
expensive work completed, it just needs a few 
finishing touches to make it a home! Huge 
rooms with large windows and vaulted  
ceilings throughout. Quad-lock concrete, walk
-out basement with a 50-yr rubber tile roof 
adds to the longevity of this stunning home. 
Detached workshop has 2 parking stalls in the 
carport, and one oversized single garage/
workshop all with concrete floors and fully 
wired.  

More affordable than paying rent! This well                

maintained home has been well cared for with 3 

bedrooms that could be 4. The beautifully                   

landscaped yard has many mature trees for added 

privacy and shade. Fully fenced yard with a large 

deck is great for kids, pets & outside enjoyment. A 

detached workshop with power can be used for 

added storage, The commercial torch-on roof was 

installed approx. 7 years ago, along with additional 

insulation - it's a 50-year roof!  
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District of Hudson’s Hope Council News

Sock It to Winter!  

 
I write this having just returned from the official opening of the Hudson’s Hope 2016 Winter 
Carnival. What a beautiful day to take in winter: beautiful blue sky, sunshine so bright it was 

blinding, hoarfrost clinging to tree branches, and brilliant white snow crunching underfoot.  

Temperatures were just low enough to nip the nose and make rosy cheeks. We couldn’t have  
asked for a better day to kick off the annual Hudson’s Hope Winter Carnival. “Sock it to 
Winter!” runs a full 8 days, winding up on Sunday, January 31st.   
 

Events got off to a great start with the Ice Sculpting & Snow Fest, which attracted a good 
crowd of participants and onlookers. If you weren’t able to watch the sculpting, do take a few 
minutes to stroll through Beattie Park and see the finished products. There are some great 
sculptures on display!  
 

Finally, browse through the “Sock It to Winter!” program to check out the week’s many                        
activities. There’s something there for everyone. So make sure to have some winter fun!  
 
Williston Dinosaur Trackway 
 

As you may know, a large-scale dinosaur track site has been discovered near Williston                    

Reservoir. Protection and research are being undertaken by Rich McCrae and Lisa Buckley, 
two paleontologists based in Tumbler Ridge. They have managed to raise $202,600 towards 
this project. That budget will allow for a large-scale 6-8 week research effort to be                           
undertaken by a number of volunteers and several invited international paleontologists who 
specialize in finds such as this.   
 

Site Unveiling Event  -  Saturday, July 9 
 

July 9 has tentatively been set as the date for a site unveiling ceremony where academics, 
dignitaries and locals can mingle and learn both some ancient history of the site, as well as 
some potential for future development.  
 

In addition to the researchers, the heads of the Dalglish Family Foundation, which contributed 
$200,000 to the project, plan to be in attendance.   
 

Rich McCrae, says the first step of the research will be to expose as large an area of the track 

surface as possible – probably about 1000 square meters. Then they will conduct                                 
high-resolution 3D-imaging of the tracks and trackways, construct a square meter grid over 
the surface to create a 2-D track site map, measure all tracks and trackways, and make                   
silicone and latex molds of the most important tracks. Those will be curated at the Peace      
Region Paleontology Research Centre (PRPRC). They will also record activities by video,                 
including drone footage of the research, all of which will be used to promote fund-raising    
efforts to construct a building over a portion of the track surface. The purpose of the building 

would be to both protect the trackway and establish a new major paleontological tourism   
attraction in this area.   
 

Tumbler Ridge, in recognition of its dinosaur museum displays and other attractions, has 

been recognized as a UNESCO Global Geopark. Just across the BC/Alberta border, at  
Wembley, is the recently opened Philip J Currie Museum. Nearby is the largest horned                  



   February 2016                                    17                                                 The Bulletin 

Mayor Gwen Johansson 
DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 

District of Hudson’s Hope Council News  

dinosaur bone-bed in the world – the home of Pachyrhinosaurus Lakustai. Rich McCrae                   
assures us that the Williston Trackway is of very high quality and of international significance.   
A building to showcase the site would make it the third link in a “Northern Dinosaur Trail” that 
could increase tourism in the Peace region. 
            

Interested in Getting Involved? 
  

Rich McCrae is looking for local volunteers who could help with logistics and materials for the 
research program this year: 
  

-Information about the condition of Johnson Creek Road. Is it drivable and open to the 
public between now and the spring? 
 

-Trailers (eg. a couple of Atco trailers) for use as a camp kitchen, dining area, showers 

and accommodations for visiting researchers.   
 

-Concrete dividers – in order to protect the site during and after the research this                   
summer, he is thinking of placing the dividers around the perimeter of the site. He 

would need about 200 meters worth, and they would need to stay in place until the 
building is constructed. So it would be a temporary, but long-term loan. 
 

-Volunteer cooks for the camp for the week or two that the international researchers 

(probably about 10 from China and the US) are on-site.      
 

-In-kind support which could include fuel for generators and vehicles and a potable             
water supply.     

  

If you can provide any of the above, or have ideas of where they might be obtained, please 
call the District Office, 783-9901, to let staff know, and we will forward the information.  
 
Or contact Rich McCrae directly: 

250-242-4051 or rtmccrea@prprc.com 
 
Meanwhile, bone up on your dinosaurs, and keep July 9th in mind! 
 
And Happy Valentines Day!   

 

Hudson's Hope Fall Fair 2016 Annual General Meeting 

Saturday March 5th at 2 PM @ the Sportsman.  

More info: 250 783-9106 

mailto:rtmccrea@prprc.com
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Meetings / Clubs 
Adult Rec Badminton  Wednesday  7:00 pm 

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursday   7:00 pm 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday       7:00 pm 

Brownies and Sparks  Thursday  3:15 pm 

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  3rd Tuesday  7:00 pm 

Emergency Social Services   1st Thursday  7:00 pm  

Historical Society  3rd Thursday   7:00 pm 

Junior Rangers   1st & 3rd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

Library After School Club Wednesdays  3:30 pm 

Library Board Meeting  3rd Monday  7:00 pm 

Library Story Time  Tuesdays  10:30 am 

Lions Club   1st Thursday  7:30 pm 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday  1:00 pm 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s   Last Thursday  7:00 pm  

Seniors  
Whist    Mondays  7:00 pm 
Cribbage Wednesdays            Wednesdays             7:00 pm  
Fit for Life   Monday and Thursday 9:30 am 
FSJ Senior Trip                              As Scheduled 
Senior Craft Club    Every Tuesday  1:00 pm   

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 

 

29      

 F e b r u a r y  2 0 1 6  

 

Senior Bus 
Trip 

Sr/Adult Swim 

  Sr/Adult Swim 

Council Meeting 

Council Meeting 

Family Day 
 

District Office  
Closed 

Valentine 
Skate 

Curling Theme 
Night! 
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  M a r c h  2 0 1 6  

Council Meeting 
Senior Bus 
     Trip 

 

Council Meeting Sr/Adult Swim 
 

 

  Sr/Adult Swim 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

Good Friday 

Easter Monday 

District Office  
Closed 

District Office  
Closed 

Sr/Adult Swim 

Sr/Adult Swim 

Senior Bus 
Trip 

Council Meeting 

Council Meeting 

Skating  
Carnival! 
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Police Report: 

February 2016 
 

From December 15th, 2015 to January 20th, 2016, Hudson’s Hope RCMP Detachment  
responded to approximately 20 calls for service. Some incidents of note during that time are 
as follows: 
 

On December 22nd, 2015, Hudson’s Hope RCMP were advised by a local citizen that they had 

received calls from an unknown male stating he was calling from the Canada Revenue Agency 
and that she owed money. The male stated police would arrest her if she did not pay. This is a 
common scam used by fraudsters often. Should you receive a call such as this please notify 
the RCMP immediately and never divulge personal information or send money to anyone  
soliciting over the phone. Visit the Canadian Anti-Fraud Centre web page for information about 
common scams and information on how to protect yourself from fraudsters.  
 

Over the last few weeks, Hudson’s Hope RCMP conducted random Check Stops on local  
roadways in an effort to combat impaired driving and enforce motor vehicle act compliance.    
 

During this time, Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to two motor vehicle collisions. Driver error, 

road conditions, and speed relative to conditions continue to be factors in collisions the police 
are responding to. Motorists should drive at a safe speed for the conditions and remember 

that the posted speed limit is for ideal conditions.   
 

On January 10th, 2016, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP were made aware of a suspicious incident on 
two properties in the Beryl Prairie area. Unknown persons appeared to have left footprints in 
the snow as they walked onto the two properties. The footprints approached parked  
vehicles and outbuildings. The RCMP would like to remind citizens to protect their property 

with lighting and by locking their vehicle and residence doors. Should you observe any  
suspicious persons in your area or on your property, attempt to safely obtain descriptions of 
persons and plate numbers of vehicles, and contact the RCMP immediately.   
 

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP is currently investigating two serious domestic assaults causing  
injuries. The accused offenders in both files are facing several Criminal Code charges.  
 

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP requests anyone having information regarding current or past  
investigations, or any criminal activity, to contact the Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly, or  

anonymously through Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. 
 

January is Crime Stoppers Month.  
 

The Crime Stoppers program guarantees the anonymity of the tipster. Crime Stoppers does 
not subscribe to call display, will not record your call and you are not required to testify in 
court. If your information leads to an arrest, you could qualify for a cash reward of up to 
$2000. 
 

YOUR tips do make a difference in helping solve crime and keeping our community safe! 
 

Cst. Bill Mckenna, Hudson’s Hope RCMP 
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DEVELOPMENT OF AN INTEGRATED 
PEST MANAGEMENT PLAN 
Reference #106-271-16/21 
 

Progress Energy Canada Ltd (Progress) is revising their current Integrated Pest  
Management Plan (IPMP) under British Columbia’s Integrated Pest Management Act and  
associated regulations. Under these regulations this plan is required to be revised every five 

years. 
 

The purpose of this revision is to ensure safe and effective vegetation and invasive weed  

control by utilizing the most current integrated pest management techniques along Progress 
Energy pipeline rights-of-way, associated facilities, lease sites and related infrastructure. This 
IPMP will cover various vegetation control activities near communities such as Fort St. John, 
Fort Nelson, Dawson Creek, Taylor, Buick, and other small communities within the Northern 
Rockies Regional Municipality and Peace River Regional District.  
 

Under this newly developed integrated pest management plan, the following selective methods 
are proposed and may be used alone or in combination, depending on particular local  
circumstances: 

Non-herbicide Integrated vegetation control measures that may include mechanical,  

  manual, cultural, prevention and biological. 

Herbicide control methods may include ATV mounted nozzles, selective backpack and  

  handgun sprayers.  All herbicides will be applied by licensed applicators. 

Trade names of herbicides that are included as part of this integrated pest                    

 management   plan:  Vantage XRT, Vantage Plus Max, Roundup, Vision Max, Sightline,  

 Clearview, Milestone, Navius VM, Escort, Tordon 22K, Tordon 101, Vanquish,                       
 Overdrive, Banvel VM, 2,4-D Amine, MCPA Amine 500, Truvist, Esplanade SC, 
 Transline, Lontrel 360, Telar XP and Startup. 

Active ingredients in these products are: Aminopyralid, metsulfuron-methyl,  

 Diflunfezopyr, MCPA, Picloram, 2,4-D, Chlorsulfuron, Dicamba, Aminocyclopyrachlor, 
Indaziflam, Clopyralid, Glyphosate. 

  
The proposed effective date for this Progress Energy IPMP is May 31st, 2016 to May 30th, 2021.  
 

The IPMP document or maps will be available and may be viewed by contacting the appropriate 
office and contact person below: 
 

Angela Boston-Nichols    Julie Bourdon 
Team Lead, Surface Land    Stakeholder Advisor 
T: 403 539-8161     T: 403-539-1633 
 

1200, 205 Fifth Ave SW, Calgary, Alberta T2P 2V7 
Or 
Progress Energy Canada Ltd, 6954 Airport Road, RR 1, Site 10 Comp 30  
Fort St John, BC V1J 4M6 
 

Any person wishing to contribute information about a proposed treatment site,                              

relevant to the development of this IPMP may send copies of the information to                                     

the address above within 30 days of the publication of this notice. 
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   Northern HiLites Salon 
Owner/Stylist        

Lindsay Trask 

Stylist 

Britt Silk 

Britt’s Hours 
Tuesday to Friday 
10-5 

Lindsay’s Hours 
Monday 9-5 
Tuesday, Wednesday 5-8 
Saturdays by Appointment 

Services: 
Cuts 
Colors 
Styles/ Updo’s/ Weddings 
Hair Therapy Treatments 
Keratin Smoothing Treatments 
Tape In Hair Extensions 

Salon Hours: 
Monday 9-5 
Tuesday 10-8 
Wednesday 10-8 
Thursday 10-5 
Friday  10-5 
Saturday       By Appointment only 

     (No Walk-Ins) 

 
To book an appointment or for more 
info on services or prices...  
 

        Call:  
       250-783-3163  
             or  
        Email:  
        northernhilites@live.com 
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HUDSON’S HOPE CLUBS AND ORGANIZATIONS 
 

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE GRANTS 
 

Council is now accepting applications from non-profit clubs and organizations  
requesting funding assistance in 2016: 

 

The deadline for applications is February 15, 2016. 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope recognizes that valued contributions are being provided 
through volunteer efforts of the community organizations and agencies on behalf of the       
citizens. The Financial Assistance Grant demonstrates Council’s commitment to working with 
groups which provide these beneficial programs, services or projects to the community while 

at the same time recognizing the financial constraints of the District. 
 

1.  The Primary Purpose of a financial assistance grant is to provide assistance to an                 

organization for a specific capital project or local event that benefits the residents of 
the District of Hudson’s Hope; 

 

2.  Providing assistance includes the donation of time, facilities and District inventory 
(tents, tables, chairs, etc.); 

 

3.   Grants will not be provided for travel expenses; 
 

4.   The applicant organization must be registered as, or belong to a parent Society under 
the laws of British Columbia and/or Canada, and; 

 

5.  Upon completion of project the applicant must submit a final report to the District 
outlining how funds were expended. 

 

For full application details please visit our website at:  
http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/clubs-services/ 

 

If you have not submitted a report for your 2015 grant your 2016 grant application 

will be DENIED. 
 
Applications should contain all assistance requests for the year, including waivers for                 
municipal tent rental and other donation requests such as complimentary recreation                        
admission requests.   
 

Forms may be picked up at the District Office. 
 

Should you have any questions, please contact the District Office at 250-783-9901.   
 

Thank you. 
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Automated External Defibrillators 
 

 

What are They? 
 

An automated external defibrillator (AED) is a small,               

portable device used to identify cardiac rhythms and deliver 

a shock to correct abnormal electrical activity in the heart. 

AEDs are used to treat sudden cardiac arrest (SCA). 
 

Up to 40,000 cardiac arrests occur each year in Canada. 

That’s one cardiac arrest every 12 minutes.  
 

Eighty-five per cent of cardiac 

arrests in Canada happen               

outside of hospitals, and               

having an AED close by can make all the difference. The 

American Heart Association warns that for every minute 

lost before defibrillation, the survival rate decreases by 

seven to 10 per cent. After 12 minutes, the survival rate 

plummets to less than five per cent. 
 

When CPR and an AED are both used within five minutes 

of a cardiac arrest, the chance of survival rises by nearly 

75 per cent, according to research published in the  

Journal of the American College of Cardiology. 
 

Where are They? 
 

Quick access to an AED can greatly improve a patient’s survivability rate, and knowing 

where AEDs are located within your community can help facilitate this.  Fortunately 

there are a number of AEDs located within the District of Hudson’s Hope.  Emergency 

responders including police, fire and BC Ambulance all have devices on their apparatus 

and vehicles.  There are also AEDs located at the pool in the summer and at the arena 

in the winter, and staff at these locations have training in their use.  Hudson’s Hope 

School has an AED in the staff room and has staff trained in its use .Other places that 

might be less obvious are the library where an AED is on site, and staff and board 

members have received training in AED and CPR, and the Silver Willows facility where 

they also have an AED available. 

Where can I Learn More? 
 

To learn more about AED use you can contact your local first aid course provider to 

enroll in a CPR/AED training course and we invite you to take a few minutes to watch a 

short video on the District’s Emergency Services web page @  

http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/emergency-services/ 

https://www.nhlbi.nih.gov/health/health-topics/topics/scda
http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/emergency-services/
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ANNUAL COMMUNITY WATER SYSTEMS REPORT FOR HUDSON’S HOPE 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope water system currently supplies potable drinking water to  
approximately 900 residents or 276 residential connections, 23 commercial connections, a 
commercial water stand, and a residential water stand. Prior to being distributed to town  
services from the open surface water source of the Peace River, all water is treated in the  

Water Treatment Plant. The Water Treatment Plant currently treats about 313,052 m3 of  

water a year. The demand on the treatment system is at its lowest during the winter months, 
treating approximately 700 cubic meters a day, and at its highest during the summer months, 
treating approximately 1400 cubic meters a day. 
 

The water treatment process involves raw river water being pumped up to Water Treatment 
Plant, through a series of media filtration tanks. The media consists of different sized media in 
layers. This media separates turbidity in the water that pathogens can attach themselves to. 
There are four coarse filters and four fine filters paired with ultra violet light and sodium  

hypochlorite injection to support the process in successfully destroying all pathogens that may 
have initially entered the water supply. 
 

The water plant facility (as certified by the provincial regulatory body of the Environmental 
Operations Control Program (EOCP) is operated by two qualified full time employees who also 
serve in other areas of Public Works Operations. 
 

Constant computer and “hands on” monitoring of the plant is achieved through a series of 
sensors and monitors that assist operators in assuring town and business residents the best 
water quality possible. 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope is required by the Northern Health Authority to obtain water 
samples from different locations and remit the collected samples to a certified laboratory for 
bacteriological testing twice a month. 
 

To date all monthly bacteriological analysis samples have been returned as having a  
satisfactory quality rating. An annual Total Potability Test from designated locations,  

determined by the Northern Health Authority are sent to an accredited laboratory for  
comprehensive testing to assure all water users that a higher than acceptable value is  
maintained. 
 

On an annual basis, the Public Works Department flushes all water distribution lines that  

supply town residents. This is done as a proactive measure to ensure all residents are  
supplied with water of a satisfactory quality. 
 

The Beryl Prairie well is separate from the town system. The BP well is treated with sodium 
hypochlorite. This well is monitored by District employees. It is also part of the water            
sampling and analysis procedures.  
 

If you would like more information on Biological Testing or Annual Potability Testing please 
contact Layton Bressers at the District Office at 250-783-9901 weekdays between 9:00 am 

and 4:00 pm. You may also access the drinking water results at http://healthspace.ca/nha, 
click on Water Sample Results, select Hudson’s Hope, click on Hudson’s Hope CWS. 
 

Layton Bressers, Foreman of Public Works 

http://healthspace.ca/nha
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
 
 

Schlockey Fun! Our students have been having a lot 

of fun playing this interesting game. It also goes by the 
name "Box hockey". Basically, players use a 4'x8' sheet 
of plywood with a 2x4 perimeter, and try to move a  
hockey puck through "slots" to score a goal. Mr. Heiberg's 
shop students invited some of our elementary classes to 

join them in the shop to create four tables. It was very 

enjoyable watching our older students work closely with 
our younger students to create the game-boards. The 
game has been very popular, and has provided another 
fun activity for our students during the winter 
months. Recently, our shop students created two 
more boards to use in the secondary end of the 

school. Great work H.A.W.K.S.! 
 

Young Scientists! Our Biology 12 class recently invited primary students to the Science 

Lab to teach them what they have been learning about the parts of body. The younger  

students were fascinated by the demonstrations and explanations our 
senior students provided; covering topics such as "parts of the brain", 
"the digestive system", and "the respiratory/circulatory system". Our 
primary students asked many wonderful questions, and really kept the 
presenters on their toes! Fantastic work H.A.W.K.S.! 
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Semester Turnaround: Our secondary students will 

have completed their first semester courses by the end of  

January. It has been a very successful first half of the year for 
our entire school. Did you know that our students scored  
significantly higher than any other school in our District on the 
Vancouver Numeracy Assessments? Fantastic! I would also 
like to extend recognition to two students who chose to be 
peer tutors during the first semester. Kieran Sandford worked 
with Mrs. Kehl's K-1 class, and Brandon Clark worked with 

Mrs. Baytaluke/ Mrs. Reschke's grade 3-4 class. Both of these  
students were outstanding at supporting our younger classes, 
and contributed significantly to improving the learning and 
atmosphere for our students. I know that the elementary students (and teachers/support 
staff) will miss having these young leaders in their classes next semester. Thank you for your 
great attitudes and work ethics! 
 

Cruisin' Day to Powder King: Nearly 40 parents and 

students will be enjoying a day on the slopes of Powder King on 
January 23rd, as part of Hudson's Hope School's "Cruisin' Days" 
trips. These trips are a wonderful opportunity for our principal, 
teachers, students, and parents to have some fun together in 
the great outdoors. A big thank you to our many supporters such 
as previous Grad Classes, the Lion's Club, and the District of 

Hudson's Hope for supporting our school! 
 

Student of the Week Awards: 
 

November 23rd- 26th: Hadley Gillis, Madison Beebe, Sean Hodgkinson, Zack Deitner, 
Jet Stout, Tereza Schenk, Penelope Mercereau. 
 

December 7th-11th: Camden Quinn, Sheigh Siemens, Lucy Meleschuk, Tarron  
Stacey, Isabella Gamboa, Ginger Lucas-Jarnagin, Mercede Maas, Cyrus Viers, Rori Clarke,  
William Kehl, Broc Fortin 
 

December 14th-17th: Tereza Schenk, Thomas Hill, Cache Greffard, Oro Weder,  

Nathaniel Viers, Jena Roberts, Tess Herrington, Tage Stacey, Caitlyn McEwain. 
 

January 4th- 8th: Madison Beebe, Sophie Kehl, Sheigh Siemens, Kadain Clarke,  
Tarron Stacey. 
 

January 11th- 15th: Keegan Lepine, Nathaniel Viers, 
Brynn Beswick, Julia Haagsman, Sean Hodgkinson, 

Payden Siemens, Tereza Schenk, Thomas Hill, Austin 
Taylor, Cadyn Moraice Budalich, Charlie Kehl, Cait-
lyn McElwain. 
 

A Big Thank You  
to Mrs. Baytaluke's  
secondary art class for  
painting some beautiful  

backdrops for the skating 
club.  Our students had a 
great time working on this 
project.   
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Correction...some dates were missed in January’s Bulletin; below is the complete 2016 
Regular Council Meeting Schedule. 

 

 
 

NOTICE OF 2016 REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING SCHEDULE 

 

The following District of Hudson’s Hope regular Council meetings are scheduled for 2016 and 

will be held in the Council Chambers, District Office, at 9904 Dudley Drive, Hudson’s Hope. All 

meetings will commence at 6:00 pm, unless otherwise advertised. 
 

      January 11          April 11                  July 11    October 24 

      January 25          April 25                  July 25                         November 14 

      February 9          May 9                         August 8                November 28 

      February 22         May 24                  August 22                    December 12 

      March 14         June 13                  September 12 

      March 29         June 27                  October 11 

 

Regular council meetings are posted annually, and agendas are made available prior to each 

meeting. The powers of the mayor and council are exercised through the adoption of  

resolutions or the enacting of bylaws at council meetings. 

 

All regular council meetings are open to the public and no person is excluded, except in the 

case of improper conduct. Members of the public are welcome to attend the open meetings of 

council. 

 

The rules governing the conduct of the meeting are outlined in the Council Procedures  

Bylaw and Robert's Rules of Order. 

 

A copy of the schedule will be available at the District of Hudson’s Hope, at 9904 Dudley Drive, 

Hudson’s Hope, BC. The Schedule is subject to change; please confirm meetings by  

contacting the District Office at (250) 783-9901 or by email at district@hudsonshope.ca  

or visit our website at www.hudsonshope.ca 

10324 Gething Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 

250-783-9211 *STORE IS ALWAYS CLOSED 
TUESDAYS AFTER BAG DAY* 

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 
FEBRUARY 29TH- 

MARCH 5TH  

http://whistler.ca/sites/default/files/bylaws/1659_2004.pdf
http://whistler.ca/sites/default/files/bylaws/1659_2004.pdf
mailto:district@hudsonshope.ca
http://www.hudsonshope.ca
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ADVENTURE ZONE 

INDOOR PLAYGROUND

OPEN EVERY SATURDAY (2 TO 6PM) AND 

SUNDAY (1 TO 5PM) AT

PEARKES CENTER

10801 Dudley Drive, Hudson’s Hope

Admission $5/person, chaperons free

Don’t get Winter blues,

Get Winter Blast !!!
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Nicole Gilliss 
Realtor 

ReMax Action Realty 
(250) 783-1076 

nicole@remaxaction.ca 

DID YOU KNOW?? THERE ARE LARGE 

CONSTRUCTION/MAINTENANCE PROJECTS PLANNED FOR THE 

BENNETT DAM FOR THE NEXT SEVERAL YEARS? 
 

WHAT DOES THAT MEAN FOR YOU?? THIS MEANS IT IS A  

GREAT TIME TO CONSIDER BUYING A RENTAL HOUSE! 

THIS DUPLEX BUILT IN 2012 IS NEW, BEAUTIFUL AND HAS 2 LARGE SUITES THAT 

RENT WELL TO CORPORATE CLIENTS AND/OR TO CONTRACTORS. $400,000 

THIS 2 BEDROOM 1 BATH HOUSE HAS NEW FLOORING, A DECK WITH A VIEW AND 

WOULD MAKE A GREAT RENTAL.  $175,000 
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 Hudson's Hope Ski Association 
 

   WE HAVE SNOWBOARDS!! 
 

A huge thank you to Hope for Health who have                                                
generously donated brand new snowboards to the Ski Hill.  
This enables us to offer further opportunities for healthy outdoor 

activity in a beautiful location.....and it's on your doorstep. 
 

Ever wondered what its like to snowboard? Come and try it out!  
 

Prefer skiing? We have ski rentals too! 
 

All we need now is snow! As soon as there is enough snow, we will open.  

Keep updated on Hudson's Hope Ski Association facebook page or contact us at:                                                         
hudsonshopeskihill@gmail.com 
 

As we are completely volunteer run, it depends on how many people are available to how 
often we can open. We would welcome any help. There’s a range of things to do, from                 

running the lift, selling tickets to trail blazing. And you don't need to be able to ski! If you 
are interested or would like to find out more, please contact us via Hudson's Hope Ski                
Association facebook page or email us at hudsonshopeskihill@gmail.com 

 

250-783-9433 

Monday—Friday  

11:00 am—7:00 pm 
Closed 

Saturday & Sunday 

NOW BOOKING APPOINTMENTS 

"Making Your Smiles Bloom ~ Locally" 
 

FRIDAYS 9:00AM TO 4:00PM 

mailto:hudsonshopeskihill@gmail.com
mailto:hudsonshopeskihill@gmail.com


The Bulletin                                                        32                                         February 2016 



   February 2016                                    33                                                 The Bulletin 

Canadian Firearms Safety  

Course (PAL) 
 

February 13th, 2016 
 

08:00 start time at the Pearkes Center 
 

Cost $145 (cash or e-transfer) 
 

  *$45 non-refundable deposit required to  
    hold seat 

  *10-12 hours of training followed by  
    written and practical exam 

 

Canadian Restricted Firearms 
Safety Course (RPAL) 

 

February 14th, 2016 
 

08:00 start time at the Pearkes Center 
 

Cost $145 (cash or e-transfer) 
 

  *$45 non-refundable deposit required to  
   hold seat 
  *6-8 hours of training followed by  
   written and practical exam 

 

  Contact Joseph N. King to register: 

  redfern.mountaingoat@gmail.com  

  or 250-783-3387 

(c) 250-783-3019 

Locally Owned & Operated for 23 Years 

Phone: 250-783-9455   

Fax: 250-783-9454 
w6ranch@gmail.com 

12802 Carter Street Box 450   
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Lease & Road Construction/Maintenance 

Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Contract Fencing 

Fusion Welding 

Labour Crews 

Pilot Trucks 

(c) 250-320-9835 

mailto:redfern.mountaingoat@gmail.com
tel:250-783-3387
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THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 25TH  

 

7:00 PM 
 

HUDSON’S HOPE  
COMMUNITY HALL 

 
**ADMISSION BY DONATION** 

 
COME OUT AND SUPPORT 

THE H.H. PLAYSCHOOL! 

  

Pilot and Hotshot  
 

24/7 Serving BC and AB 
 

 

250-329-6122 
 

 
katanapvhotshot@gmail.com 

 It’s that time of year again..... 

 
The Grad class of 2017 is now fundraising for their grad trip! 

 
If you would like to hire this awesome group of Grads to help you out 
please contact Terri Clark at 250-783-5333, please leave a message. 
 

We have some great events coming up soon!  
 

Watch for information about our Coffee house, and Valentines Flowers 
and Candy. There’s even have a chance to win a POT OF GOLD for  

St. Patricks Day!! 
 
Thank you in advance for supporting this great group of Grads !! 
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Peace Valley  Community Church 
10122 Beattie Drive 

783-9484 

 
Sunday Worship at 10:00 am 

  

St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
9500 Beattie Drive 

783-5338 
 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 

 

Hudson’s Hope Bible Fellowship 
9702 Beattie Drive 

783-3107 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Pastor Tim Viers 

 

Sunday School starts at 9:30, all ages welcome. 

 
CCCH 

Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

CHURCH 

DIRECTORY 

Bella Vita and Friends Catering 
 

               Located in the  

         Bullhead Mountain  

           Curling Club 
 

Concession is open Friday Nights at 6:00pm 

and during Bonspiels 
 

Catering Services are available for                   

Small and Large Occasions 
 

   Please contact Julie Vandenberg  

   250-783-0970 or 250-783-5450 
 

The Bullhead Curling Club Lounge is   

available for rent.  

Perfect space for Parties, Lunches and 

Dinners. 

Contact Barb Frocklage 250-783-9175 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary Secondary School..783-9994 
 
Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge …….………….….   250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service ............................... .250-788-2407 
 

 

Library ………………………………………………..………...783-9414 
Sunday-Tuesday ............................................... 12 - 5 pm 
Wednesday....................................................... 12 - 7 pm 
Thursday ........................................................... 10 - 5 pm 
Friday ................................................................ 12 - 6 pm 
Saturday  ............................................................. ..Closed 

Statutory Holidays……………………….……………………..Closed 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……...… 783-5230 

Hours: Tuesday - Saturday  10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 – 2. Closed: Mondays 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..….783-5735  
Open Monday to Friday                              9 am—4:30 pm 
Fax: ................................................................... 783-5770 
E-mail:…………………………………………..hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………..…………..783-9434 
 
Playschool……………………………………………………..783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………..hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 
Post Office………………………………………….………….783-5302 
Open Monday to Friday   8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch        12 noon to 1 pm 
Open Saturday   9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages ...................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights  ....................................   ..... 783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop……………………………………………….…....783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday ........................... 1 pm to 4 pm 
Bag Day……...last Monday of the month from: 
                      1 pm to 4 pm and 7 pm to 9 pm 
Closed the Tuesday after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station………………………………………..…...783-5608 
Open:  Wednesday – Sunday ..................... 11 am – 7 pm 
Closed :   Monday & Tuesdays  

Ambulance / Fire / R.C.M.P.                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….…...783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901.   Rental contract and payment can be 
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen Cassie @   ............ 783-1327  
 

District  
Monday to Friday 8:30 - 4:30; Closed Holidays 
District Office    Fax: 783-5741 ……...………..……  783-9901 
Arena  (Scheduled hours- Seasonal) ................. 783-5563 
Animal Control Officer ...................................... 783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - Seasonal) ......... 783-9154 
Special Events (Greta Goddard)………………..…. .783-5338 
Swimming Pool (Seasonal) ...............................  783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP .................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Pat Pimm, MLA North ............................ 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District ................. 1-800-670-7773 
      T D  for the Deaf ............................... 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information ............................... 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information ........................... 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………..……...783-9991 
Fax:  .................................................................. .783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Hours of operation    ............................. Monday – Friday 
Open ...............................................    9:00 am – 4:30 pm 
Closed     ..........................................  12:30 pm – 1:30 pm 
BC Nurse Line ………. ............................... ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ... …………………………………...783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line …………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll free        1-800-550-4997 
Web: www.drivebc.ca 
 
OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency …..…….. 1-800-663-3456 
 
To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at  ........................................................... 310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


